
A Po- em for 

Au-

     Some years ago I had the opportunity 

to walk with a pastor through an old 

church house in Pennsylvania that dated 

from the early 1800s. It was a beautifully 

preserved structure that spoke of a time 

gone by, from the architecture to the 

verse of Scripture written in German 

over the altar area. As the pastor showed 

me through the impressive sanctuary I 

couldn’t help but think about the many 

people who had worshipped in it in days 

gone by, and what their worship must 

have been like. 

     After going through the sanctuary the 

pastor took me to the vestibule in the 

back and showed me some artifacts from 

former years that were displayed in a 

glass display case.  One of them in 

particular caught my eye. In was an old 

sign that had at one time hung in a 

prominent place in the church. It read as 

follows:  

All persons are hereby Cautioned against, 

Smoking, Chewing, and Spitting on the 

Carpet or Defacing the Pews, Walls, or other 

Property of this Congregation, under penalty 

of five (5) Dollars for each and every offense.  

By Order of the Trustees. 

     The sign struck me as so unusual that 

I took the time to copy down the words. 

There were several items in the message 

that spoke to me of another time. The 

injunction against chewing and spitting on 

the carpet suggested a time when people 
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were not yet 

accustomed to the cleanliness 

expectations of our modern age. In our 

day who would spit on the floor in 

church, particularly when chewing 

tobacco? A second feature on the sign 

that spoke to me of another time was the 

warning that offenders would be fined five 

dollars for “each and every offense.” 

Could you imagine a church fining its 

members today? 

     Clearly, expectations and practices 

have changed since the early 1800s when 

there was a need for such a sign as that in 

a church facility. No fining members 

today! But one thing that has not changed 

since that time period is the gospel. The 

gospel, as set forth in the Scriptures, was 

preached when that sign seriously hung in 

that church facility, as it was still being 

preached there when I toured the facility  

long after the sign has been retired to an 

historical cabinet in the vestibule.   

     The gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ 

remains the same from age to age. The 

furnishings, the surroundings, the warning 

signs in our lives will come and go, but 

the gospel endures. What else would we 

expect? As Jesus said, “And surely I am 

with you always, to the very end of the 

age,” (Matthew 28:20/NIV).  No variation 

in that promise! Think about it! 

Times Change,  

But Message the Same 
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Insert Bring a Friend to 

Agape! 
September 23 is our next "Bring a Friend to Agape'" Sunday. Of 

couse, you should "bring a friend" each Sunday, but the 23rd is a 

special event: Invite a friend to Agape for worship and warm,  

friendly fellowship!  

Peace to you, in Christ Jesus!   

-Pastor Jeff 



 

B e n e f i t  C o n c e r t ,  

w i t h  B o u n d  4  G l o r y   
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Agape Juniors  Agape Family Picnic 

All retired Juniors are encour-

aged to meet on Monday, 

September 17 at noon for 

lunch at Johnny Wong’s in 

Warsaw. Monday at noon is 

the only time that Johnny 

Wong’s provides a buffet.  

Dean and Joyce highly recom-

mend this restaurant and buf-

fet. Those who are available 

are encouraged to participate! If you have ques-

tions, contact Beth Green. 
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Join us on Sunday, Sep-

tember 23, from 6:30-

8:30 for a benefit concert 

at Agape. All proceeds will 

go to the general fund in 

the church’s 2012 budget. 

Performing groups are: 

 Women’s Trio 

 Family duets 

 Accordion Players 

 Bound 4 Glory 

Refreshments will be available during the intermis-

sion. Enjoy some great music, Agape talent, and 

fellowship with friends while helping the church 

financially succeed!  

When: Sunday, September 2, immediately 

following church worship service 

Who: Agape family, friends, and people-loving 

pets! 

What: You’re invited to come out to Peg and Ran-

dee Robison’s Winona Lake home for a fun family 

picnic. Bring a munchie to share—burgers, beverag-

es, and table service will be provided.   

Where: 406 Administration Boulevard, Winona 

Lake, IN  46590 

Looking forward to seeing you  

and yours there! 

Dim the lights, sip a 

beverage, light the can-

dles, gather at intimate 

tables, and enjoy the 

performers who will 

grace the stage of the Agape Coffeehouse. This event will 

be on October 20, but we are currently looking for 

those who would like to share their talent with us and 

our invited friends. If you plan to participate with music, 

song, story, poem, or "something else," please let 

Becky M. know by September 23. We will also be 

asking for help in making dessert-type snacks to go with 

our coffee & tea. It's been several years since our last 

coffeehouse, and who knows what talent lies in our 

midst—let's bring it on! 

Cof fee  Hou se   

&  Ta len t  N igh t  

There will be a sign-up time in September to reorgan-

ize and resume Nurture Groups. These small groups of 

10-15 are the best opportunities to share and get to 

know each other in an informal setting—a member’s 

home or at the church. Traditionally, the groups meet 

monthly with a time of eating, a lesson or devotion time, 

and discussion or sharing time. We will offer suggestions, 

but if you have a great idea for getting together with like-

minded people—go for it!   

Questions? See one of the Nurture Commission mem-

bers, Becky M., Joan S., or Wendy I., or talk to some-

body who participated last year! Groups can be "fluid," 

so don't hesitate to sign up or just visit the first session 

to see if you enjoy it! We hope all groups will be orga-

nized and meeting in October.  

Watch the Announcement Board for more  

information and a sign up sheet. 



 

Happy, busy, and goal oriented are perfect words to 

describe Martha McComas. Married for twelve years to 

Brian, who works for a uniform company (he is on the 

road traveling every day), they are busy parents to nine-

year-old Hannah, seven-year-old Seth, and three-year-

old Douglas. Martha teaches dental hygiene full-time at 

IPFW and sometimes subs as a hygienist in private 

dental offices. She earned a 2002 dental hygiene degree, 

a second degree in general studies in 2009, and recently 

completed a master’s degree online through the 

University of Texas. Besides sleeping, Martha prefers to 

spend her free time with family. There isn’t much time 

for hobbies leftover, but she fits in reading. One movie 

that Martha watches over and over again is Sweet Home 

Alabama. 

   

The most requested meal at the McComas house is 

chicken and noodles with mashed potatoes. Although 

she sometimes uses a crock pot for soups or stews, 

Martha decided it is worth the extra effort to cook up 

three or four casseroles every Sunday afternoon so the 

family will have real meals to look forward to all week. 

Whoever gets home first sticks it in the oven! The 

family's most often served veggie is green beans, and 

they also eat the bounty from their garden. Five items 

that will always be found in the McComas refrigerator 

are milk, yogurt, strawberries, carrots, and sour 

cream. The family's sweet tooth does not require 

baking, but they do demand a steady supply of ice 

cream! 

C o o k ’ s  C o r n e r   
By: Joyce Musser 

 Right-Side Class: On September 9, Beth Green will start a four-week study of 

the new Brethren Vision Statement from materials at Annual Confer-

ence. The class is open to all.  

 Left-Side Class: Currently Gene Wort is leading a study of articles from the Messenger magazine.  

 Youth Class: Becky Morris continues teaching children through youth in this class, and she will begin the 

“Gather ‘ROUND” curriculum in September with an Old Testament study of judges, prophets, and 

kings. Several will be sharing leadership for the children’s group during the fall quarter.    

Classes are open and everyone is welcome to join the discussion! 

Come @ 9 a.m. and learn! 
Special thanks to everyone who lead Sunday School classes over the summer!  

(You know who you are!) 
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September Sunday School  

Balancing two careers and three children requires 

teamwork. Martha thinks that the difference between 

raising boys and girls is that boys are busier, but girls tend 

to be more emotional. Family rituals include trying to eat 

dinner together every evening, and rituals also revolve 

around holiday events. The most challenging part of being 

a parent is just dealing with the various emotions of day-

to-day struggles. The most rewarding part of being a mom 

is that kids provide unconditional love, and the most 

surprising is how much money everything costs. They 

keep growing out of their shoes!  

  

When Martha was asked, if you could offer any advice to 

the younger Martha of ten years ago, what would it be? 

She said, "To slow down!" However, Martha hopes to 

earn tenure and someday earn her Ph.D., so it doesn’t 

sound like she is ready to slow down anytime soon! 

Good take-away rules from the McComas house:  

“Whoever gets home first sticks it in the 

oven!” 

“. . . demand a steady supply of ice cream!” 

“. . . slow down!” 



Agape Church of the Brethren  

11610 Lima Road 

Fort Wayne, IN  46818 

Continuing the Word of Jesus—Peacefully. Simply. Together. 

 The next Agape Seniors meeting is on Tuesday, September 4 at 12:00 noon—we’d love to see all 

the seniors come, and the juniors are welcome, too! 

 Meat and drinks will be provided—bring a dish to share!   

Aga p e  Se nio rs :  

Sent to our friends at: 

Phone: 260 489 6908 

E-mail: agapefort@frontier.com 
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Calling all singers: If you can sing in parts we 

would love to have you join the choir this year. 

We meet Wednesday evenings from 7:30 - 8:30, beginning September 5th. We'll be revisiting a  cantata to sing 

on Christmas Eve, and practicing that music throughout the Fall, along with other songs for Special Music. So please 

come and enjoy the fellowship and fun of making beautiful sounds to our Lord! Questions? See Lynn Shipe. 

Choir Practice Resumes 

In June, July, and August, Pastor Jeff has 

given out a total of 11 vouchers for 

100 lbs. of food at the Community Harvest Food Bank for which we send $19 each, and we have used 8 

Wal-mart cards, $25 each, for those needing fuel or other help. The balance $1334.99 as of August 

24. We appreciate each person who adds to the Love Fund with a special gift in addition to their offer-

ings, and the Quarter Bank goes into this fund when it's full. So keep it up, and let us continue to be 

able to share with those in need!!   

Deacon Love Fund Report 
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church house in Pennsylvania that dated 
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preserved structure that spoke of a time 

gone by, from the architecture to the 

verse of Scripture written in German 

over the altar area. As the pastor showed 

me through the impressive sanctuary I 

couldn’t help but think about the many 

people who had worshipped in it in days 

gone by, and what their worship must 

have been like. 

     After going through the sanctuary the 

pastor took me to the vestibule in the 

back and showed me some artifacts from 

former years that were displayed in a 

glass display case.  One of them in 

particular caught my eye. In was an old 

sign that had at one time hung in a 

prominent place in the church. It read as 

follows:  

All persons are hereby Cautioned against, 

Smoking, Chewing, and Spitting on the 
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were not yet 

accustomed to the cleanliness 

expectations of our modern age. In our 

day who would spit on the floor in 

church, particularly when chewing 

tobacco? A second feature on the sign 

that spoke to me of another time was the 

warning that offenders would be fined five 

dollars for “each and every offense.” 

Could you imagine a church fining its 

members today? 

     Clearly, expectations and practices 

have changed since the early 1800s when 

there was a need for such a sign as that in 

a church facility. No fining members 

today! But one thing that has not changed 

since that time period is the gospel. The 

gospel, as set forth in the Scriptures, was 

preached when that sign seriously hung in 

that church facility, as it was still being 

preached there when I toured the facility  

long after the sign has been retired to an 

historical cabinet in the vestibule.   

     The gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ 

remains the same from age to age. The 

furnishings, the surroundings, the warning 

signs in our lives will come and go, but 

the gospel endures. What else would we 

expect? As Jesus said, “And surely I am 

with you always, to the very end of the 

age,” (Matthew 28:20/NIV).  No variation 

in that promise! Think about it! 

Times Change,  

But Message the Same 
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Insert Bring a Friend to 

Agape! 
September 23 is our next "Bring a Friend to Agape'" Sunday. Of 

couse, you should "bring a friend" each Sunday, but the 23rd is a 

special event: Invite a friend to Agape for worship and warm,  

friendly fellowship!  

Peace to you, in Christ Jesus!   

-Pastor Jeff 
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Agape Juniors  Agape Family Picnic 

All retired Juniors are encour-

aged to meet on Monday, 

September 17 at noon for 

lunch at Johnny Wong’s in 

Warsaw. Monday at noon is 

the only time that Johnny 

Wong’s provides a buffet.  

Dean and Joyce highly recom-

mend this restaurant and buf-

fet. Those who are available 

are encouraged to participate! If you have ques-

tions, contact Beth Green. 
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Join us on Sunday, Sep-

tember 23, from 6:30-

8:30 for a benefit concert 

at Agape. All proceeds will 

go to the general fund in 

the church’s 2012 budget. 

Performing groups are: 

 Women’s Trio 

 Family duets 

 Accordion Players 

 Bound 4 Glory 

Refreshments will be available during the intermis-

sion. Enjoy some great music, Agape talent, and 

fellowship with friends while helping the church 

financially succeed!  

When: Sunday, September 2, immediately 

following church worship service 

Who: Agape family, friends, and people-loving 

pets! 

What: You’re invited to come out to Peg and Ran-

dee Robison’s Winona Lake home for a fun family 

picnic. Bring a munchie to share—burgers, beverag-

es, and table service will be provided.   

Where: 406 Administration Boulevard, Winona 

Lake, IN  46590 

Looking forward to seeing you  

and yours there! 

Dim the lights, sip a 

beverage, light the can-

dles, gather at intimate 

tables, and enjoy the 

performers who will 

grace the stage of the Agape Coffeehouse. This event will 

be on October 20, but we are currently looking for 

those who would like to share their talent with us and 

our invited friends. If you plan to participate with music, 

song, story, poem, or "something else," please let 

Becky M. know by September 23. We will also be 

asking for help in making dessert-type snacks to go with 

our coffee & tea. It's been several years since our last 

coffeehouse, and who knows what talent lies in our 

midst—let's bring it on! 

Cof fee  Hou se   

&  Ta len t  N igh t  

There will be a sign-up time in September to reorgan-

ize and resume Nurture Groups. These small groups of 

10-15 are the best opportunities to share and get to 

know each other in an informal setting—a member’s 

home or at the church. Traditionally, the groups meet 

monthly with a time of eating, a lesson or devotion time, 

and discussion or sharing time. We will offer suggestions, 

but if you have a great idea for getting together with like-

minded people—go for it!   

Questions? See one of the Nurture Commission mem-

bers, Becky M., Joan S., or Wendy I., or talk to some-

body who participated last year! Groups can be "fluid," 

so don't hesitate to sign up or just visit the first session 

to see if you enjoy it! We hope all groups will be orga-

nized and meeting in October.  

Watch the Announcement Board for more  

information and a sign up sheet. 



 

Happy, busy, and goal oriented are perfect words to 

describe Martha McComas. Married for twelve years to 

Brian, who works for a uniform company (he is on the 

road traveling every day), they are busy parents to nine-

year-old Hannah, seven-year-old Seth, and three-year-

old Douglas. Martha teaches dental hygiene full-time at 

IPFW and sometimes subs as a hygienist in private 

dental offices. She earned a 2002 dental hygiene degree, 

a second degree in general studies in 2009, and recently 

completed a master’s degree online through the 

University of Texas. Besides sleeping, Martha prefers to 

spend her free time with family. There isn’t much time 

for hobbies leftover, but she fits in reading. One movie 

that Martha watches over and over again is Sweet Home 

Alabama. 

   

The most requested meal at the McComas house is 

chicken and noodles with mashed potatoes. Although 

she sometimes uses a crock pot for soups or stews, 

Martha decided it is worth the extra effort to cook up 

three or four casseroles every Sunday afternoon so the 

family will have real meals to look forward to all week. 

Whoever gets home first sticks it in the oven! The 

family's most often served veggie is green beans, and 

they also eat the bounty from their garden. Five items 

that will always be found in the McComas refrigerator 

are milk, yogurt, strawberries, carrots, and sour 

cream. The family's sweet tooth does not require 

baking, but they do demand a steady supply of ice 

cream! 

C o o k ’ s  C o r n e r   
By: Joyce Musser 

 Right-Side Class: On September 9, Beth Green will start a four-week study of 

the new Brethren Vision Statement from materials at Annual Confer-

ence. The class is open to all.  

 Left-Side Class: Currently Gene Wort is leading a study of articles from the Messenger magazine.  

 Youth Class: Becky Morris continues teaching children through youth in this class, and she will begin the 

“Gather ‘ROUND” curriculum in September with an Old Testament study of judges, prophets, and 

kings. Several will be sharing leadership for the children’s group during the fall quarter.    

Classes are open and everyone is welcome to join the discussion! 

Come @ 9 a.m. and learn! 
Special thanks to everyone who lead Sunday School classes over the summer!  

(You know who you are!) 
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September Sunday School  

Balancing two careers and three children requires 

teamwork. Martha thinks that the difference between 

raising boys and girls is that boys are busier, but girls tend 

to be more emotional. Family rituals include trying to eat 

dinner together every evening, and rituals also revolve 

around holiday events. The most challenging part of being 

a parent is just dealing with the various emotions of day-

to-day struggles. The most rewarding part of being a mom 

is that kids provide unconditional love, and the most 

surprising is how much money everything costs. They 

keep growing out of their shoes!  

  

When Martha was asked, if you could offer any advice to 

the younger Martha of ten years ago, what would it be? 

She said, "To slow down!" However, Martha hopes to 

earn tenure and someday earn her Ph.D., so it doesn’t 

sound like she is ready to slow down anytime soon! 

Good take-away rules from the McComas house:  

“Whoever gets home first sticks it in the 

oven!” 

“. . . demand a steady supply of ice cream!” 

“. . . slow down!” 
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Fort Wayne, IN  46818 

Continuing the Word of Jesus—Peacefully. Simply. Together. 

 The next Agape Seniors meeting is on Tuesday, September 4 at 12:00 noon—we’d love to see all 

the seniors come, and the juniors are welcome, too! 

 Meat and drinks will be provided—bring a dish to share!   

Aga p e  Se nio rs :  

Sent to our friends at: 

Phone: 260 489 6908 

E-mail: agapefort@frontier.com 
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Calling all singers: If you can sing in parts we 

would love to have you join the choir this year. 

We meet Wednesday evenings from 7:30 - 8:30, beginning September 5th. We'll be revisiting a  cantata to sing 

on Christmas Eve, and practicing that music throughout the Fall, along with other songs for Special Music. So please 

come and enjoy the fellowship and fun of making beautiful sounds to our Lord! Questions? See Lynn Shipe. 

Choir Practice Resumes 

In June, July, and August, Pastor Jeff has 

given out a total of 11 vouchers for 

100 lbs. of food at the Community Harvest Food Bank for which we send $19 each, and we have used 8 

Wal-mart cards, $25 each, for those needing fuel or other help. The balance $1334.99 as of August 

24. We appreciate each person who adds to the Love Fund with a special gift in addition to their offer-

ings, and the Quarter Bank goes into this fund when it's full. So keep it up, and let us continue to be 

able to share with those in need!!   

Deacon Love Fund Report 



Camp 
Alexander Mack 

DU RI NG  SEPT EM BER,  T H E W IT NESS CO M MI SS IO N  W ILL  I NF OR M T H E CO N G R EG AT IO N 

ABO UT  T H E M IN I ST RI ES  OF  C AM P M AC K . 

We will be taking up a love offering for the camp on  
September 23. Please plan to give generously and  
beyond your normal giving! 

Camp alexander maCk’s mission 

Statement: A sanctuary where peo-

ple connect with God through faith 

formation, experiencing creation, 

and building Christian community. 

Agape has been supporting Camp Mack for years, but have you 

ever wondered just what all that means? For some background 

information, we have taken a few excerpts from the Camp Mack 

website: 

 

Camp Alexander Mack is a Christian Camp, Retreat and Confer-

ence Center located on 200+ acres on the eastern shore of Lake 

Waubee in Northern Indiana.  The facility is a ministry of the Indi-

ana Camp Board and affiliated with the Northern Indiana and 

South/Central Indiana districts of the Church of the Brethren. 

  

Since its beginnings in 1925 the camp has served as a place of 

leadership development and faith formation for the children, youth 

and adults who have come through its arches. It is the site of mu-

rals depicting the History of the Church of the Brethren as depict-

ed by the artist Medford Neher.  

 

Our summer camp program is intentionally designed to provide 

campers with life changing experiences that lead to the formation 

of personal faith within a safe Christian community. 

 

Our leaders are trained to focus on physical and emotional safety, 

skill development, and age appropriate programming that is excit-

ing, educational and enriching.  In additional to training, our 

leaders have a heart for ministry and kids and a love of summer 

fun that they share with the campers. A progression in program-

ming makes each summer at Camp Mack more exciting and chal-

lenging than the last. 

 

 

Each year Agape sends 3-6 youth to the summer camp program. 

This past year the scriptural theme was “Finding the Secrets of the 

Kingdom,” using the parables of Jesus. There are many opportuni-

ties for families throughout the year and also individuals or groups 

to volunteer or have a private retreat for spiritual growth. 

 

So when you have the chance, go and experience Camp Alexander 

Mack. In the words of those who have been there: 

 

Enjoy the inspiring hike to the “Living Cross”. 

 

Feel the warmth of God’s presence as you sit on the lake’s shore. 

 

Enhance your prayer life in this scared place. For more information on this wonderful organization visit their website: 

www.campmack.org  



September 2012 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 
Agape Family Picnic* 

(Following worship ser-

vice) 

3 -Labor Day- 
No Aerobics 

No Piano 

No Tutoring 

4 
12 noon Agape Seniors FH 

5:30-7:30 Tutoring 

5 
3-5 Tutoring 

7:30 Choir 

6 
5:30-7:30  Tutoring 

6:30 Bound4Glory 

6:30 Aerobics 

7 8 

9 
Deacon Mtg FH (Sievers 

hosting) 

10 
3-5 Tutoring 

5:30 Piano 

6:30 Aerobics 

11 
5:30-7:30 Tutoring 

6:30 Crafty NG* 

12 
3-5 Tutoring 

7:30 Choir 

13 
5:30-7:30 Tutoring 

6:30 Bound4Glory 

6:30 Aerobics 

14 15 
9 -4  Musser FH 

16 17 
3-5 Tutoring 

5:30 Piano 

6:30 Aerobics 

18 
5:30-7:30 Tutoring 

19 
3-5 Tutoring 

6 Board Mtg 

7:30 Choir 

20 
5:30-7:30 Tutoring 

6:30 Bound4Glory 

6:30 Aerobics 

21 22 
Timbercrest 40th Anni-

versary* 

23 24 
3-5  Tutoring 

5:30 Piano 

6:30 Aerobics 

25 
5:30-7:30 Tutoring 

26 
3-5 Tutoring 

7:30 Choir 

27 
5:30-7:30 Tutoring 

6:30 Bound4Glory 

6:30 Aerobics 

28 29 

30 
6 pm Agape Benefit Con-

cert w/Bound4Glory 

      

Agape Church of the Brethren 
*Indicates that the event is not at the church.  Ask the contact person 

or the church office for location and more details. 

11610 Lima Road 

Fort Wayne, IN 46818 
Phone: 260-489-6908 

E-mail: agapefort@frontie.com 

Continuing the work of Jesus—Peacefully. Simply. Together.  
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Agape Church of the Brethren 

*Indicates that the event is not at the church.  Ask the contact person 

or the church office for location and more details. 

11610 Lima Road 

Fort Wayne, IN 46818 
Phone: 260-489-6908 

E-mail: agapefort@frontie.com 

Birthdays 
1  Carolyn Furry-Brantley 

3 Peggy Burroughs 

5 Roger Haupert 

5 Al Glick 

6 Seth McComas 

7 Tim Scroggs 

9 Douglas McComas 

9 Jordon Cook 

10 Linda McCoy 

11 Regen Scroggs 

14  Judy Cormany 

14 Joe Schafer 

14 Mary Jo Wort 

16 Jane Stuver 

19 Kaleb Wagner 

20 Jill Jack 

21 Jeremy McCoy 

21 Elmar Hashimov 

21 Tom Wagner 

23 Jacob Kart 

29 Anna Glick 

30 Kathy Barnhart 

Anniversaries 
1 Jerry Brenneman & Cathy Gilbert 

7 Tim & Christine Scroggs 

24 Derek & Wendy Imhoff 

28 Dean & Joyce Musser 

28 Andy & Sara Shipe 

Continuing the work of Jesus—Peacefully. Simply. Together.  


	2012 September Newsletter.pdf
	2012 September Newsletter-Insert
	2012 September Newsletter.pdf
	Mack Insert

	2012 September Calendar

